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COVID19 DAILY Bulletin – 30th April 2020
Message from Edwina Grant OBE
Executive Director Education and Children’s Services
Lancashire County Council   
 
Thank you for all the replies on planning for recovery I have seen to date, either directly or through your representatives.  I was glad of them, as they gave me a very helpful insight into the day to day issues at school.  I should be clear that when I mentioned 'representatives' in my previous message, that I did mean the head teacher partnerships, but this was a helpful prompt for me to say that we will involve the unions locally.  I am aware that your national unions are also asking for ideas and these will all lead back to the professional working group hosted by the DFE.

I saw the news release yesterday setting out the replies the Secretary of State Gavin Williamson gave when he was asked by the Education Select Committee to speculate on measure for schools to return. It was reasonable for him to speculate on inviting back specific year groups or partial class groups.  He also said that this will be when the time is right - there will need to be time to plan and that school safety is a matter for each individual school.  Many of your concerns are rightly about hygiene and the safety of pupils and staff, which is paramount. 

With your continuing advice we are starting to actively plan, and Sarah Callaghan, Director of Education and Skills will be leading on the council recovery efforts to make sure that we support you in a way that is fair and helpful.  I wish you all well.


Update from the Director of Education and Skills 

   
a) Local Arrangements 

Counter Terrorism Policing North West Prevent 
Threat, Risk, Vulnerability update
Advice and information about Online Radicalisation - we have seen a significant decline in Prevent referrals since the lockdown was introduced. This is primarily a result of schools and other statutory services such as social care and mental health provision being impacted, but it will also be partially down to the fact that most people’s attention has, understandably, been focussed on the pandemic.
 
Despite the reduction in referrals, we know that the threat is not going away. In fact, it is likely that the risk of radicalisation has increased for a small number of vulnerable people, as the pandemic is driving vulnerable individuals to spend more time online and is exacerbating grievances which make people more vulnerable to radicalisation.
 
With the removal of the safety net of schools, colleges and social workers, we need statutory partners, parents, friends and family to be aware of what young or vulnerable people in their care are looking at online - and most importantly what they can do to help.
 
The link  https://www.ltai.info/ and flyer for parents attached (1) provide further information. Any concerns should be referred to the Police via the following email address: concern@lancashire.pnn.police.uk

Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service - nuisance bonfires 
Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service has provided information and materials with a request that this be shared with families and young people through the usual communication channels used by schools. The “Say no to bonfires package” attached (2) is a 3-sided PDF with information as follows: 

· Side 1 - information about the issue and 3 linked/embedded You tube films 
· Side 2 - poster which can be printed to display or shared electronically
· Side 3 - contact details for district council departments.
  
As young people can be a positive influence there is also a colouring sheet. 

Year 11 grading students for GCSE Maths and Science 
The secondary advisory team has received several enquiries about grading and ranking students for GCSE Mathematics and Science. Most colleagues are happy to grade students according to the evidence they have available; however, concern has been expressed about ranking students with the same grade, via different pathways and examination tiers. The document attached (3) has been produced to provide schools with additional guidance when considering the evidence. The document reflects existing guidance from Ofqual and examination boards; this will be reviewed if any additional guidance is issued by Ofqual or the examination boards.

For any further advice please contact: 
Mathematics: helen.monaghan@lancashire.gov.uk
Science: Andrew.pearson@lancashire.go.uk

b) DfE Advice and Guidance 

EdTech demonstrator schools and colleges (update 30 April 2020)
Attachment with information about the programme added to this information that was in the 27 April Bulletin.
EdTech demonstrator schools and colleges: About the programme

Demonstrator schools and colleges are a network of providers which have shown they can use technology effectively and have the capacity to help other schools and colleges to do the same. They will support a range of schools and colleges during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak by helping those schools who are most in need of support, have recently adopted an online learning platform or have high numbers of disadvantaged learners. The support package includes advice, training, online tutorials, webinars and recorded content. 
Congratulations to Hambleton Primary Academy and Ribblesdale High School, both successful in their application to become EdTech demonstrator schools.  The full list of schools is available below:
EdTech demonstrator schools and colleges: List of successful applicants

The DfE is currently reviewing applicants who expressed an interest in the further round of funding and plan to announce additional demonstrator schools and colleges in May 2020. Shortly after the announcement, DfE will award funding so that providers can begin their work to support other schools and colleges.

Learner Outcomes in the FE sector (updated: 30 April 2020)
Statistics on participation and learner outcomes in the further education and skills sector, including apprenticeships, reported for January 2014 to present. Added ‘Apprenticeships and traineeships: April 2020’ to the collection along with an update on publications in light of the COVID-19 outbreak.
Statistics: further education and skills

Apprenticeship and traineeships: April 2020 (updated: 30 April 2020)
Statistics covering the apprenticeship service to the end of March 2020, and monthly apprenticeship starts to February 2020.
Apprenticeship and traineeships: April 2020

Attendance in education and early years settings (updated 28 April 2020)
Coronavirus (COVID-19): attendance in education and early years settings 
A summary of how many children and teachers attended education and childcare settings since Monday 23 March. Updated data and summary of data returns to 24 April 2020
c) Other Advice and Information 
Keeping People Connected – a new Covid-19 support service for people who have learning disabilities and/or autism 
 
People with learning disabilities and/or autism can be extremely vulnerable in normal times, this is of course magnified by the current international covid-19 crisis.
 
This service includes calls from specialist advocacy staff who will work with a person to understand and assess their current situation, including issues such as health and wellbeing, food, medication, isolations, support needs, safety and understanding of the current situation re lockdown and shielding.
 
People will then be supported by having regular ‘check and chat’ calls during the week and signposted to more specialist statutory services if needed. Safeguarding concerns will be addressed rapidly. 
 
The service needs help to make contact with the people who would benefit by sharing the attached (4) flyer and/or by letting the service know about those who may benefit from a regular check in call. For further discussion please contact the team on 0300 303 0175 or email keepconnected@wearepeoplefirst.co.uk.




Sharing Positive News 

Bolton By Bowland's message outside Clitheroe Hospital
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Rainbows made by St Mary Magdalene's and now decorating the hospital where one of the Mum' works
 

























Our vision for Education and Children's Services in Lancashire:
'Children, young people and their families are safe, healthy and achieve their full potential'
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